
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 9 February 

2023 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  Mr Subramanian, Mrs Simmonds, Mr s Godfrey 

  Cllrs Brock, Harris and Rainbow 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mr Bevans, clerk Mr Rickett, FO 

Mrs Rickett 

  1 member of the public 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Declaration of Councillors interests 

 

Village Hall 

  Lock on porch cupboard – clerk to block off the left hand side with plywood, to 

allow access to the fuse box, and then the PA system and projector can be stored in the left 

hand side, once the cupboard has been cleared, suggested donate the toys or have a sale one 

Saturday 

  PA system – wait until the baffling is installed to see if we need it, if we decide 

we need it Mr Bevans will look for one up to £160 

  Screen – a replacement is needed, Mr Bevans to look for one up to £100 

  Tables – the WI have requested some smaller tables, it is the opinion of the PC 

that all equipment in the Hall is for the use of whoever rents the Hall.  If they purchase their 

own there is no locked storage available.  They also requested a locked cupboard in the kitchen 

for their mugs etc, as no one has done this before we suggested that they label a cupboard for 

WI use as others have done previously. Clerk to write and inform them of the PCs decision 

  Chairs – wait and see what the feedback is to the new chairs, as  to whether we 

keep replacing broken chairs with these 

  Damages – the cubicle door in the mens has been broken and will need replacing 

and the handbasin in the ladies has come loose from the wall – clerk to contact recent users of 

the Hall (Southwell YFC) to see if they know anything 

  Baffling – needs payment up front. Now everything is agreed 

 

Replacement Notice Board for the bus shelter 

  It was suggested that we look into a new wall hanging board to commemorate 

the Kings Coronation – clerk to see to 

 

Roads and hedges 

  School Lane – still complaints about the potholes 

  Pavements – not in the best repair 

  Holme Lane – some potholes have been ringed 

 

Kings Coronation 

  Events Committee have not yet had a meeting – suggestions were made by 

PCllrs  

  Friday – possibly a games night 

  Saturday – possible screening of the Coronation in the Waggon 



  Sunday – a Village event in the marquee – probably bring your own picnic 

  Monday – a cream tea in the Village Hall to collect the Coronation mugs from 

the Parish Council – Mr Paris to organise mugs( approx. £3 per mug per household). Asking 

for food donations to go towards ‘The Big Help Out’ 

 

open Meeting 

  no comments 

 

correspondence 

  King Charles Coronation – a letter had been received, outlining the events of 

the Bank Holiday weekend 

  A letter was received from NSDC with a grant application for activities over the 

Coronation  weekend  - clerk to apply 

 

Planning 

  The Dials Grey Lane – outline application for the proposed 2 bed bungalow 

  Is going to Appeal – nothing more to do, our comments to NSDC will be sent 

 

Planning Decision 

  None 

 

Finance  

  Budget update – has been circulated – no comments 

  Agreed unanimously to pay  

  Chairs         253.01 

  Village Hall supplies and printer paper      63.07 

  Sound baffling      2199.60 

 

 

Date of next meeting 

  Thursday 9 March 2023 at 7.30pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.20pm 

 


